Wiltshire Council

~———-_ Where everybody matters

AGENDA

Meeting:  Amesbury Area Board

Place: Durrington Village Hall, High Street, Durrington, Wiltshire, SP4 8AD
Date: Thursday 18 July 2019
Time: 6.00 pm

Including the Parishes of: Allington, Amesbury, Berwick St James, Bulford, Cholderton,
Durnford, Durrington, Figheldean, Great Wishford, Idmiston, Milston, Newton Toney,
Orcheston, Shrewton, Stapleford, Steeple Langford, Tilshead, Wilsford Cum Lake,
Winterbourne, Winterbourne Stoke, Woodford and Wylye.

Please direct any enquiries on this Agenda to Tara Shannon Democratic Services
Officer, direct line 01225 718352 or emalil tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk

All the papers connected with this meeting are available on the Council’'s website at
www.wiltshire.gov.uk

Press enquiries to Communications on direct lines (01225) 713114 / 713115.

The Area Board welcomes and invites contributions from members of the public. The
Chairman will try to ensure that everyone who wishes to speak will have the opportunity
to do so. If you have any requirements that would make your attendance at the meeting

easier, please contact your Democratic Services Officer.

Refreshments and networking opportunity from 5.30pm.
Wiltshire Council recently passed the Climate Change Emergency Bill. In order to try to
reduce landfill waste, please try to bring your own reusable cups for refreshments.
However, 100% recyclable cups will be available

Wiltshire Councillors

Cllr Graham Wright, Durrington and Larkhill

Clir Mike Hewitt, Bourne and Woodford Walley (Chairman)
ClIr Fred Westmoreland, Amesbury West

Clir Robert Yuill, Amesbury East (Vice-Chairman)

Cllr John Smale, Bulford, Allington and Figheldean

Clir Darren Henry, Till and Wylye Valley
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Recording and Broadcasting Information

Wiltshire Council may record this meeting for live and/or subsequent broadcast on the
Council’'s website at http://www.wiltshire.public-i.tv. At the start of the meeting, the
Chairman will confirm if all or part of the meeting is being recorded. The images and
sound recordings may also be used for training purposes within the Council.

By entering the meeting room you are consenting to being recorded and to the use of
those images and recordings for broadcasting and/or training purposes.

The meeting may also be recorded by the press or members of the public.

Any person or organisation choosing to film, record or broadcast any meeting of the
Council, its Cabinet or committees is responsible for any claims or other liability resulting
from them so doing and by choosing to film, record or broadcast proceedings they
accept that they are required to indemnify the Council, its members and officers in
relation to any such claims or liabilities.

Details of the Council’s Guidance on the Recording and Webcasting of Meetings is
available on request. Our privacy policy can be found here.

Parking

To find car parks by area follow this link. The three Wiltshire Council Hubs where most
meetings will be held are as follows:

County Hall, Trowbridge
Bourne Hill, Salisbury
Monkton Park, Chippenham

County Hall and Monkton Park have some limited visitor parking. Please note for
meetings at County Hall you will need to log your car’s registration details upon your
arrival in reception using the tablet provided. If you may be attending a meeting for more
than 2 hours, please provide your registration details to the Democratic Services Officer,
who will arrange for your stay to be extended.

Public Participation

Please see the agenda list on following pages for details of deadlines for submission of
questions and statements for this meeting.

For extended details on meeting procedure, submission and scope of questions and
other matters, please consult Part 4 of the council’s constitution.

The full constitution can be found at this link.

For assistance on these and other matters please contact the officer named above for
details.
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Items to be considered Time

Election of Chair 2019/2020 (Pages 1 - 2) 6.00pm
To elect a new Chair for 2019/2020.
Election of Vice Chair for 2019/2020
To elect a Vice-Chair for 2019/2020.
Welcome and Introductions 6.05pm
To welcome those present to the meeting.
Apologies for Absence

To receive any apologies for absence.
Minutes (Pages 3 - 16)

To approve and sign as a correct record the minutes of the
meetings held on 21 March 2019.

Declarations of Interest

To receive any declarations of disclosable interests or dispensations
granted by the Standards Committee.

Appointments to Outside Bodies and Working Groups 6.10pm
2019/2020 (Pages 17 - 40)

To consider the Area Board representatives to Outside Bodies and
Memberships of Working Groups as detailed in the attached
reports.

To appoint representatives to the following Outside Bodies for
2019/2020:

Amesbury LYN
Amesbury Safe Places and Dementia Action Alliance
o These now fall under the remit of the Health and
Wellbeing Group
Amesbury Tenants Panel
o This now falls under the remit of the Health and
Wellbeing Group
Stonehenge World Heritage Site Steering Group

To appoint representatives to the following Working Groups for
2019/2020:

e Amesbury Community Area Transport Group (CATG)
e LYN Management Group
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Amesbury Health and Wellbeing Group

To confirm the H&WBG funding allocated for the Older Person’s
Champion (£1000) could be used to fund other activities and events
that the H&WB group find to be important to them.

Chairman's Announcements (Pages 41 - 58)

To receive the following announcements through the Chairman
(written briefing notes are available in the full agenda pack, or
online):

Winter Weather preparations —

Wiltshire Council will once again be running the Parish
Emergency Assistance Scheme (PEAS) which gives local
Town and Parish Councils the opportunity to get hold of vital
kit which can be used during adverse weather events. The
application form is now available from
weather.team@wiltshire.gov.uk. We kindly ask that any
requests for equipment are made by the end of August 2019.

The weather team can help you develop plans and also help
with the provision of certain items to help make parishes
more resilient when extreme weather arrives.

Healthier communities —

A new project by Wiltshire Council to help residents on a low
income improve their health by becoming more active was
launched in May.

Wiltshire Council’s Healthier Communities project will target
ten areas across Calne, Chippenham, Salisbury, Trowbridge
and Melksham and will provide estate-based sport and
physical activity opportunities to residents living in identified
locations. Residents from each community will be invited to
take part and shape future provision.

Highways improvements and traffic survey requests —
Wiltshire Council is changing the way highway improvements
and traffic surveys are requested by members of the public
and through Town and Parish Councils. The current process
requires updating to improve the customer experience and to
reduce the steps involved. The proposed new system will
foster a closer working relationship with town and parish
councils, whilst providing a better and more informed
experience for members of the public.

Details and links can be found in the attached agenda report.

Page 4

6.15pm


mailto:weather.team@wiltshire.gov.uk

10

11

12

13

e Global Warming and Climate Change Emergency Task
Group

Clir Graham Wright to update the meeting on the above task

group.

Updates from Partners and Town/Parish Councils (Pages 59 -
94)

To receive updates from the Town and Parish Council
Representatives, and from other partner organisations.

e Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner
o Deputy PCC Jerry Herbert
e Police
o Inspector Liz Coles — Wiltshire Police
o Military Defence Police
e Fire and Rescue Service
Town and Parish Councils
o Shrewton Parish Council — written report attached
Lovells — SFA and Army Rebasing
MOD
NHS Wiltshire CCG
HealthWatch Wiltshire

Welcome to Durrington!

To receive a presentation from Clir J P Todd, Chair of Durrington
Town Council.

Boundary Review Update

The Local Government Boundary Commission for England has
decided to hold a period of further limited consultation prior to
publication of its final recommendations. Their proposals involve
revised divisions in South and South East Wiltshire. To view the
revised divisions or to have your say please visit:
https://consultation.lgbce.org.uk/node/14518/. The consultation
closes on 29 July 2019.

To receive an update on the above from Clir Richard Clewer.

Safe and Well

To receive a presentation from Natasha Campbell-Bell, Safe & Well

Advisor, Dorset and Wiltshire Fire and rescue Service.
Health & Wellbeing Group (Pages 95 - 96)

e To receive an update from Jacqui Abbott, CEM, on the
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14

15

success of Beat the Street.

Update on the Provision of Doctors in the Amesbury
Area:
o Toreceive an update from Tracey Strachan, Deputy
Director of Primary Care for the CCG.

To receive an update from Cllr Graham Wright on the
Amesbury Health and Wellbeing Group.

The notes of the last Health and Wellbeing Group are
attached for information.

To consider the following applications for Health and
Wellbeing funding:

o Celebrating Age Wiltshire, £1500.
o Jan Tidd - Farley’s Malone, £3000.

Community Area Grants (Pages 97 - 110)

a) Overview and Criteria
b) Previous Grants Awarded
c) Applications:

To determine the applications for Community Area Grant
funding:

e Berwick St James Chairman, £1306.00, towards a

Berwick St James Shipping Container Storage Facility.

e God Unlimited, £5000.00, towards the expansion of

Outdoor Therapy Services 2020

e Buzz Action Foundation, £1000.00, towards
Roadshow Equipment.

e Assuon Foundation Trust, £965.00, towards the
Amesbury Area Cultural Diversity Education
Programme.

To note the following applications, already awarded under

delegated powers:

e Figheldean Village Community Events, £967.22,

towards Figheldean Fun Day.

e Langford Parish Hall, £5000.00, improvements to fire

escape and main entrance access.

Local Youth Network Update and Youth Activities Grant
Applications (Pages 111 - 114)

To receive any updates from the Local Youth Network.
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17

18

To consider the following applications for youth grant funding:

e The Newbourne Players, £750 towards The Newbourne
Players Youth Group.

To note the following application, already awarded under delegated
powers:

e ClIr Led Initiative, Cllr Darren Henry, £1,200.00 towards
Amesbury Local Youth Network Co-ordination and Events.

Update from the Community Area Transport Group (CATG)

To consider an update and recommendations from the Community
Area Transport Group (CATG) in relation to the funding available
towards Local Transport Projects.

The Minutes of the latest CATG meeting will be published as a
supplement when available.

Urgent items

Any other items of business which the Chairman agrees to consider
as a matter of urgency.

Future Meeting Dates, Evaluation and Close

The next meeting of the Amesbury Area Board will be held on
Thursday 12 September 2019, 7.00pm at Amesbury Library,
Smithfield St, Amesbury, Salisbury SP4 7AL.
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Agenda ltem 1

Extract from Part 3 of the Constitution: Appointment of Chairmen and Vice-Chairmen
of Area Boards

4.9 The chairman and vice-chairman of an area board will be appointed at the first
meeting of an area board, which takes place after the annual meeting of the Council,
by the unitary councillors on each area board, except in an election year where after
the first meeting of Full Council a special meeting of each area board will take place
to appoint a chairman and a vice-chairman.

4.9.1 The Democratic Services representative will call for nominations for the
position of chairman of the area board. A councillor's nomination must be seconded
to be valid. A councillor shall not be nominated in his/her absence without their
written consent.

4.9.2 In the event of only one valid nomination being received the person presiding
will declare the nominated councillor elected.

4.9.3 In the case of two valid nominations the Democratic Services representative
will ask for a show of hands from those councillors in favour of each councillor and
declare the candidate receiving the majority of votes of the councillors present and
voting, to be the winner.

4.9.4 In the case of an equality of votes for the two candidates, the Democratic
Services representative shall draw lots to determine the winner of the election and
then declare the result.

4.9.5 In the case of three or more valid nominations being made, the Democratic
Services Representative will call for a show of hands for each of the candidates. The
Democratic Services representative will then announce the candidate with the least
number of votes and that candidate will be eliminated (in the case of a tie for the
least number of votes, the Democratic Services representative shall draw lots to
determine which candidate to be eliminated). A further vote shall be taken for the
remaining candidates and after each vote the candidate with the least number of
votes shall be eliminated until only two candidates remain and a final vote taken.

4.9.6 The newly elected Chairman of the Area Board shall then preside over the
election of the Vice Chairman in the manner described above with the ability to use a
casting vote in the event of an equality of votes.

4.9.7 With the exception of an election year, the chairman and vice chairman of an
area board shall remain in post until their successors are appointed.
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Wiltsrire Council

~————"_ Where everybody matters

MINUTES

Meeting: AMESBURY AREA BOARD

Place: Berwick Guide Centre, Stapleford Road, Berwick St James, Salisbury
SP3 4TS

Date: 21 March 2019

Start Time: 7.00 pm
Finish Time: 9.15 pm

Please direct any enquiries on these minutes to:

Tara Shannon Democratic Services Officer,Tel: 01225 718352 or (e-mail)
tara.shannon@wiltshire.gov.uk

Papers available on the Council’'s website at www.wiltshire.gov.uk

In Attendance:

Wiltshire Councillors
Cllr Graham Wright, ClIr Mike Hewitt, Cllr Fred Westmoreland, Clir Robert Yuill,
Cllr John Smale and ClIr Darren Henry.

ClIr Pauline Church was also in attendance.

Wiltshire Council Officers
Jacqui Abbott (Community Engagement Officer) and Tara Shannon (Democratic
Services Officer)

Town and Parish Councils
Durrington Town Council
Berwick St James Parish Council
Bulford Parish Council

Shrewton Parish Council
Stapleford Parish Council
Tilshead Parish Council

Wylye Parish Council
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Partners

Police — Inspector Pete Sparrow
MOD - Lt Col Nick Turner
Lovells

Total in attendance: 23
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Agenda

Summary of Issues Discussed and Decision

Iltem No.
13 Welcome and Introductions
The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting of the Amesbury Area Board.
At the Chairman’s invitation, the Councillors introduced themselves.
14 Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence had been received from:
¢ Neil MacDougall, Chairman, Berwick St James Parish Meeting
e Neill Page, Army Basing Programme Delivery Lead
15 Minutes
Resolved:
The minutes of the meeting held on 17 January 2019 were agreed as a
correct record and signed by the Chairman.
16 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
17 Chairman's Announcements

The Chairman referred the meeting to the written reports contained in the
agenda pack regarding:

Children’s Centre Consultation

There has been a consultation on new proposals to build on successful
community model for children’s centre services. The consultation ended on 20
March 2019 with a report due to go to cabinet later this spring.

Electoral Review Consultation

The Chairman announced that the draft recommendations of the Local
Government Boundary Commission for England were now available to be
viewed online via their website at:
http://www.lgbce.org.uk/all-reviews/southwest/wiltshire/wiltshire-unitary-
authority-ua and a consultation had been launched to receive comments. The
consultation was open until 15 April 2019 and would be the final opportunity for
parties to comment on the proposals.
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Cllr Robert Yuill stated that the proposals suggested an extra division for
Amesbury, called Amesbury South. Changes were required here due to the new
developments of Archers Gate and Kings Gate. The area to the far East of the
current Amesbury East division, encompassing Porton Road to Boscombe
would become a division with Bulford, probably to be called Amesbury East and
Bulford. There would also be changes in Shrewton. Shrewton would gain half
the Woodfords, Great Wishford and South Newton, however it would lose Till.
The name of the Bourne Valley had been going to be changed but would now
remain as the Bourne Valley.

It was recommended that the meeting look at the proposals on the LGBCE
website and comment on the consultation.

The changes were required to ensure that each division represented
approximately the same population. Full Council would be voting on the
proposals on 25 March 2019.

18

Updates from Partners and Town/Parish Councils

The Chairman referred to the updates set out in the agenda and invited further
updates from Town/Parish Councils and other Partners.

e Wiltshire Police

Inspector Peter Sparrow gave an update to the meeting. One year ago
Inspector Sparrow had been announcing his arrival to the meeting. Now,
due to boundary changes the police were having, he was announcing his
departure. The Salisbury and Amesbury area as a policing hub was valid.
However, due to all the Salisbury Recovery work it was felt that
Amesbury would benefit from its own inspector. So an Amesbury
Inspector was to be appointed. The Amesbury Community Policing Team
would work out of Amesbury but cover the surrounding areas as well
such as Ludgershall and Bulford etcetera. Police and PCSO numbers
were due to increase in May.

The Inspector had been to a conference on County Lines. County Lines
involved drug dealers coming into the area and using local young or
vulnerable people to do the drug running. They take on a lot of the risk
but can also make a lot of money. Eventually they may think to set up
their own line which could cause conflict and violence. The Inspector
encouraged parents to ask intrusive questions of their children if they
noticed that they suddenly had a lot of unexplained wealth.

A member of the audience asked a question regarding whether sniffer
dogs had gone into local schools to detect drugs as this had happened in
other areas and been on the news recently. The inspector did not know if
this had happened locally but would try to find out and would also
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promote the idea. He thought it would be interesting to see if local
schools perceived an issue. The schools had good engagement with
PCSO’s and they could feedback if there were issues perceived.

Nationally there had been a massive increase in knife crime, however it
had gone down in Wiltshire by 18%.

There were 40 Specials (volunteer police officers) who had contributed
over 1,800 hours to Wiltshire Police last year.

Wiltshire Police were undertaking rural crime intelligence sharing with
Dorset and Hampshire to try to reduce crimes like shed burglaries or theft
of tools. It was recommended that people mark items distinctively as this
made them less attractive to thieves.

The MOD police were now back policing the plain.

Clir Robert Yuill stated that the increased resources were good news. He
asked if the police station would stay at Amesbury or if a new one would
be built. The Inspector stated that the building was not fit for purpose and
the estate strategy developed by the OPCC stated that the station would
close.

Cllr John Smale stated that he had been to a Neighbourhood Tasking
meeting at the police station the evening before. This had been a very
good meeting where lots of information on police work was received and
the community had the opportunity to tell the police of any issues.

Town and Parish Councils
Bulford Parish Council reported that a defibrillator they had funded was
being installed the next week.

The Chairman invited Parishes to let us know what was going on in their
area and what they would like to see on the agenda. The CEM stated that
it would be good if we could include a slide at each area board regarding
good things in the parishes, particularly the parish which was hosting the
Area Board meeting.

Lovells — SFA and Army Rebasing

The Lovells representative reported that the Bulford site was progressing
very well, with all superstructures completed and the site due to be
finished in the summer. Nearly 100 homes would be handed over to DIO
by end of month. They were expecting the first occupations in the next
few weeks with large numbers of arrivals in the summer.

At the Larknhill site, 200 timber frames would be up by the end of the
month and 40 houses had received their first fix. The first completions
would be in the summer, hopefully in June and they were aiming to hand
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over 10-15 houses per week in summer.

At Ludgershall, 70 houses would be handed over by end of week, and
there would be 242 in total, which were due to be completed by mid-
summer.

Lovells were working to secure dates for the Area Board to visit the sites
and would contact the CEM with dates.

MOD

Lt Col Nick Turner, Garrison Engagement Officer gave an update to the
meeting. Regarding Army Basing, the placement boards had met and
army families should know by the end of March where they would be
based. So at that time they would start applying for school places, doctors
and dentists. The main movement of families should occur in July and
August. Over 1,200 skilled workers had been working on the housing
developments, providing employment in the area.

The Royal Artillery Band had played at Tidworth in February, raising £320
for Army Charities.

2019 marked the 100" Anniversary of the Bulford Kiwi (which had been
cut into the chalk). They were looking to put a sign at the bottom of the hill
and the High Commission were looking at getting brown signs put in
place directing people to the Kiwi.

Lt Col Jamie Balls holds a meeting on the last Monday of every month
where he answers questions from attendees. The meeting is held either
at Tidworth Leisure Centre or Tidworth Garrison Theatre and is from
10.00am to 11.00am.

In response to Cllr Graham Wright asking what the relationship between
Tidworth and Larkhill Garrisons was, it was explained that Tidworth is the
Wiltshire Taskforce Commander, except for Warminster and Larkhill.
Larkhill was a training establishment so was run separately. If there were
issues concerning Larkhill, either contact the Larkhill Garrison directly or
contact Nick himself:

Lt Col Nick Turner TD, Garrison Engagement Officer, telephone: 01980
650610, mobile: 07415 600688, email: Nicholas.Turner@mod.gov.uk.

Cllr Wright also had concerns regarding the content of agenda
supplement 2, the army basing update from Neill Page, Army Basing
Programme Delivery Lead . Clir Wright was concerned that there things
contained in the update that were not happening and things that were
happening that were not in the update. Clir Wright was advised to contact
Neill Page directly regarding this.
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19

Highways Schemes 2019 - 2020

Diane Ware, Principal Technical Officer, Highways gave a presentation on the
proposed Highways Schemes for 2019/2020.

The officer introduced herself and stated that she was involved in planning all
major highways schemes. She was often out and about visiting areas and
people so if you had a highways issue please feel free to contact her. Her
contact details were:

Diane Ware, Principal Technical Officer, Highways
Telephone 01225 — 713298

Mobile — 07423 549984

Email: diane.ware@wiltshire.gov.uk

Wiltshire’s roads were in not too bad a condition in comparison to other places.
Roads in the Amesbury community area ranked 7" out of all 18 area boards on
a worst to best scale.

Previously, when working out the 5 year plan and how much money to allocate
each area they used the amount of road network in each area to calculate the
budget. However, it had now been decided to allocate spend by need, so areas
with the worst roads would get more money.

Over the next 5 years the budget would vary quite considerably, for example in
2019/2020 Amesbury was allocated nearly £940,000, then in 2020/2021 this
would drop to £465,000, going up again the year after. Allocating the money in
this way meant that big jobs could get done properly.

Approximately 35% of Amesbury’s roads were rated red and amber. However
they did not yet have full network coverage on the state of the roads, with some
roads still to be assessed. There were 2 specialist land rovers driving the
network with lasers and cameras to assess the state of the roads. They could
also use the help of the public. If aware of potholes or an urgent issue that
needed fixing then please report it on the My Wiltshire website or App, for other
issues, contact Diane herself.

Slides were shown of some of the proposed schemes for Amesbury, these could
also be found in the agenda pack.

The Chair of Tilshead Parish Council queried why they kept getting told that
some works that needed doing in their area would be on the plan for next year,
but then kept being put back. The officer responded that the stretch of road he
was referring to would have reactive patching this year to make it safe and was
then in the plan for next year.

In response to questions regarding the different types of surfacing it was stated
that micro-asphalt was a very thin type of surface dressing. Surfacing was
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different and involved scraping the road surface back and then resurfacing it.

In response to queries regarding other roads members of the audience wanted
improving, the officer stated that this was Amesbury’s list. If there was a
particular stretch of road that people really wanted to be worked on, then
Highways could do that, however, there was only a finite amount of money so it
would need to be swapped for one of the others on the list. The roads on the list
had been graded by need, undertaking the worst ones first.

The money allocated was ring fenced for 5 years. Shrewton High Street would
be getting £350,000 from Stonehenge. A million pounds had been allocated for
footways in Wiltshire. Road markings, white lines, etcetera, came from a
different budget and additional money was being allocated to this. If you knew of
white lines that needed re-painting, let your local highways engineer know.
There was quite a bit of money in the reactive patching pot to fix pot holes and
urgent surface issues that occurred.

Wiltshire Council had some velocity patching machines, these were in situ
recycling machines, which recycled the old road surface and with the addition of
an additive, the old road surface could be reused to patch the road. Machines
which used recycled plastic to fill pot holes were also being investigated, with a
scrutiny report being produced. It was not yet clear whether this was viable as
work was ongoing.

It was suggested by Cllr Wright that perhaps road signs informing people of
works could be re-worded. Sometimes the work undertaken was just patching
not resurfacing. As the signs did not explain this people could get frustrated
when a section of road was worked on twice. A possible suggestion was
‘patching prior to resurfacing’. The officer stated they would be happy to reword
signs.

The officer also stated that even though CATG meetings were not to consider
substantive schemes she would be happy to attend some CATG meetings to
discuss the area’s needs.

The board thanked Diane for her presentation and hard work. After discussion,
the consensus was that Diane was an expert in her field and her
recommendations on which roads needed work most urgently should be
followed.

The board considered the recommendations in the report and it was;

Resolved

To:

(i) Note the road surfacing work and repairs carried out in 2018/19 and

note the improvement in the overall condition of Wiltshire’s roads in
recent years, but acknowledge that further investment is still required.
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(i) Approves the highway maintenance scheme list for 2019/20 prepared
for the Area Board.

(i) Note the new provisional five year programme, which will reviewed
annually to ensure best value for money and whole life costing for the
highways asset.

Note: In point (i) the wording of the proposal had been changed from “Welcome
the road surfacing work ...” to “Note the road surfacing work ...”.

20

Local Youth Network Update and Youth Activities Grant Applications

Clir Darren Henry gave an update on the Local Youth Network.

The Local Youth Network was planning a volunteers event, hopefully for the 15t
or 2" of July 2019. This would be an adult based event, aiming to bring together
volunteers that work within the youth sector, enabling the volunteers to network.
The aim was also to provide some training on mental health and child sexual
exploitation. There would be a working group on 2 April to discuss this. The
dates and venue for the event were to be confirmed although it was hoped they
may be able to use Antrobus House.

There had been a LYN meeting of young people in October which was focused
on mental health.

Clir Henry introduced the applications for youth grant funding, all of which had
been recommended for approval by the LYN. A representative from the Buzz
Action foundation also spoke in support of their applications.

The applications for youth grant funding were considered by the board and it
was;

Resolved:

e To grant Durrington Town Council, £6700.00, for Durrington youth
services;

e To grant Buzz Action Foundation, £5000.00, for the Amesbury Youth
Cafe;

e To grant Buzz Action Foundation, £1000.00, towards the Amesbury
Festival of Youth.

21

Communities Together

Cllr Graham Wright gave an update on Communities Together.

Communities Together were running an Easter Egg Hunt for families on
Saturday 20" April. Families could register at the Larkhill Space Station from
9.00am for the free Easter Egg Trail and Bunny Hunt. The trail would start at
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10.00am and prizes would be awarded at 11.00am. People taking part could
also get a 50% discount at the soft play area and could use the community café.
The event was open to anybody.

Cllr Wright also thanked Durrington Town Council for help setting up a
Communities Together Facebook page which was now live.

22

Update from the Community Area Transport Group (CATG)

The Chairman referred the meeting to the minutes of the CATG meeting held on
4" March 2019. It was;

Resolved
To note the minutes of the CATG meeting held on 4" March 2019.

A representative of Durrington Town Council complained about an invoice they
had received from Wiltshire Council for CATG work that had been carried out.
The original issue had been raised by a Wiltshire Councillor and the Town
Council had not received a quote from Wiltshire Council, which would have
given them a chance to budget, or say whether they wanted the works to go
ahead.

The Chair advised that the standard process was for the Town or Parish Council
to raise an issue, then Wiltshire Council would get a quote for the works, which
should be fed back to the Town/Parish Council as they would be liable for 25%
of the cost of the works.

The Chair apologised as the quote should have been fed back to them, however
staffing changes may have affected this. The Chair would ask the Amesbury
Highways Officer to look at the situation.

23

Health & Wellbeing Group

There had been a very proactive meeting of the Health and Wellbeing group on
25t February 2019 and Clir Graham Wright drew the meetings attention to the
minutes of that meeting in the agenda pack.

Dementia Action Week was in May and the group were hoping to hire a venue
at Langford Lakes for a special event for this.

Clir Wright was also using a ClIr Led Initiative to apply for Health and Wellbeing
funding. There was £270 left of Health and Wellbeing funding for the financial
year and no other grant applications. Therefore Cllir Wright applied for £270 to
fund Health and Wellbeing initiatives. Some of this funding may be used towards
the special event in Dementia Action Week.
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The Board considered the application for Health and Wellbeing funding and it
was;

Resolved:

e To grant Cllr Graham Wright, Cllr Led Initiative, £270.00 to fund
Health and Wellbeing initiatives.

24

Community Engagement Manager Update

The new Amesbury Community Engagement Manager introduced herself to the
meeting. She had started coming out to meet groups and was hoping to meet
many more.

The role of the CEM included:

e Helping deliver the vision to strengthen local communities and help them
to do more for themselves

e Encouraging and working with volunteers — there were fantastic
volunteers working in many areas already

e Connecting communities and maximising opportunities - encouraging
joined up working, networking, sharing, synergies

e Assisting the area board to deliver its local priorities e.g. from JSA events

e Identifying possible gaps in provision around our priorities and
encouraging joint working to plug these gaps e.g. Men’s / Community
shed

e Encouraging grant applications and undertaking administration of these

e Supporting the various groups of the area board; Community Area
Transport Grants (CATG), Health and Wellbeing Group, Local Youth
Network (LYN)

e Maximising the involvement and engagement in council services and
decisions; particularly those that affect our local area

e Identifying opportunities for the devolution of services

e Facilitating & publicising community events and activities that are helping
to meet our priorities

e Encouraging use of local facilities — leisure centres, libraries, hubs etc.

e Army Basing / A303 — engagement / joined up working

e Communicating what's happening / digital engagement for example by
the Our Community Matters website.

The CEM encouraged people and groups to register on the Our Community
Matters website. There was lots of useful information on there and it would be
great if groups that had been funded by the Area Board could update on there. A
newsletter with information from the site was sent out every Friday to over 1000
people.

Dates for the Diary included:
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e Great British Spring Clean — 22 March — 23 April, shared resources
Men’s Shed / Community Shed meeting — April 29, 12 noon Redworth
Centre

Beat the Street — coming to Amesbury soon!

Big Pledge Challenge — registration 7 May; starts 3 June for 6 weeks
Carers Week 10 — 16 June — various events, watch this space!

NAFD 28 — 30 June (coaches from Amesbury 30 June)

Local Youth Network event this year 1 or 2 July

Family Learning Festival — October half term 2019

Next JSA coming soon!

Clir Wright thanked Jacqui for her hard work and thought that she had started in
her new area really well.

25 Community Area Grants
Cllr Fred Westmoreland, introduced the applications to the Community Area
Grant Scheme as detailed in the agenda.
Representatives of the Shrewton Silver Band and Durrington Town Council
spoke in support of their applications. Cllr John Smale as a former Chairman of
Figheldean Parish Council spoke in support of their application.
The board considered the applications for Community Area Grant funding and it
was;
Resolved:
e To grant Shrewton Silver Band, £1000.00 towards tuba cases.
e To grant Figheldean Parish Council, £774.00, towards a defibrillator
for Figheldean Village.
e To grant Durrington Town Council, £2820.84, towards an upgrade to
Durrington Play Park.
26 Urgent items
There were no urgent items.
27 Future Meeting Dates, Evaluation and Close

The Chairman announced the recent opening of Evergreen Court and advised
that the café was open to everyone, not just residents.

The next meeting of the Amesbury Area Board will be held on Thursday 23 May
2019, 7pm at Woodford Village Hall, Middle Woodford, Wiltshire, SP4 6NR.
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Clir John Smale gave his apologies for the next meeting.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
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AMESBURY AREA BOARD
18 July 2019

Appointments to Outside Bodies and Constitution of and Appointments to
Working Groups 2019/20

1. Purpose of the Report

1.1. To appoint representatives to Outside Bodies, and to reconstitute and appoint
to Working Groups for the year 2019/20.

2. Background

2.1. The Area Board is invited to appoint Councillor representatives to the Outside
Bodies listed at Appendix A. These appointments will continue for the duration
of Councillors’ terms of office, unless the Board determines otherwise.

2.2. The Area Board is also invited to reconstitute the Working Groups set out in
Appendix B, with the Terms of Reference set out at Appendix C, and to make
appointments to these groups. These appointments are for 2019/2020.

2.3. Similarly, the Area Board is invited to appoint a named Champion to work with
the Area Board and Health and Wellbeing Group for 2019/20, the role
description is attached at Appendix D. Alternatively the board may determine
to use the funding provided for the Champion to fund other activities and events
that the H&WB group find important to them.

3. Main Considerations

3.1. In 2010 all Area Boards appointed Community Area Transport Groups
(CATGSs), which operated as informal working groups making recommendations
to the Area Board for approval. Terms of Reference are set out in Appendix C.
It should be noted that the establishment of the CATGs, along with the
delegation of the relevant budget of Area Boards, was a delegation of authority
from the Cabinet Member for Highways, and so the Terms of Reference for
these cannot be amended.

3.2. In 2014 all Area Boards appointed Local Youth Network (LYN) Management
Groups to coordinate wider LYNSs, sub-groups of the Area Boards, to facilitate
positive activities for young people in the community area. Terms of Reference
are set out in Appendix C and may be reviewed by the Leader on an annual
basis.

3.3. Some Area Boards have also established working groups to consider and
facilitate the development of Health and Wellbeing Centre proposals. Where
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3.4.

3.5.

3.6.

4.1.

5.1.

6.1

7.1

8.1

9.1

these have Terms of Reference it is for the Area Board to determine and
amend where required.

From 2015, Area Boards have been able to establish a local Health and
Wellbeing Group to consider health and wellbeing priorities in their local area.
These groups are sub-groups of the Area Board and their Terms of Reference
can be found in Appendix C.

A key role within the Health and Wellbeing Group is that of the local ‘Champion’
who works with the Area Board to address priorities for older people and
carers. The role description is attached at Appendix D and the Area Board is
asked to appoint to this position.

Some Area Boards have established other working groups to consider and

address local issues. Where these have Terms of Reference, this is for the
Area Board to determine and amend where required.

Financial and Resource Implications

None.

Legal Implications

Some appointments carry responsibilities and duties, for example, those which
involve becoming a trustee. Councillors are advised to seek advice on
individual appointments if required. Protocol 3 of the Council’'s Constitution sets
out Guidance to Members on Outside Bodies.

Safequarding Implications

Processes are in place to ensure Disclosure and Barring Service (DBS) checks
are undertaken as appropriate.

Environmental Impact of the Proposals

None.

Equality and Diversity Implications

None.

Delegation

Under Wiltshire Council’s constitution appointments to Outside Bodies will be
made by the Leader of the Council, Cabinet, Area Boards or a meeting of group
leaders, as appropriate. By convention, appointments to Outside Bodies which
operate within the boundary of a community area are made by the relevant
Area Board.
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9.2 The appointment of Councillors and other representatives to working groups
operating under the Area Board is a matter for the Area Board to determine.

10. Recommendation

10.1 The Area Board is requested to:

a. Appoint Councillor representatives to Outside Bodies as set out at
Appendix A,

b. Agree to reconstitute and appoint to the Working Group(s) as set out in
Appendix B; and

c. Note the Terms of Reference for the Working Group(s), as set out in
Appendix C.

d. To determine to use the funding provided for the Champion to fund other
activities and events that the H&WB group find important to them.

Libby Johnstone

Democratic Services Team Lead
01225 718214

libby.johnstone @wiltshire.gov.uk

Appendices:

Appendix A — list of appointments to Outside Bodies
Appendix B — list of appointments to Working Group(s)
Appendix C — Terms of Reference for Working Group(s)
Appendix D — Champion role description

Unpublished background documents relied upon in the preparation of this
report

None.
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Appendix A

Outside Body Title | Appointed By | Why Rep Needed Organisation Aims Meeting Voting Reps Representative (s)
Schedule Rights | Needed
Amesbury LYN Amesbury AB | So young people can To inform the 4 per year Yes 2 Clir Darren Henry
present ideas to board and be Clir Fred Westmoreland
councillors and council | informed of issues
in the area
concerning young
people
Amesbury Safe Amesbury AB | So people can present | To establish safe 4 Yes 2 Clir Graham Wright
Places ideas to councillors places across Clir Fred Westmoreland
and the council Wiltshire that
regarding safe places. provides a safe
environment for
people who may
require some
additional support
when out and
about in the
community.
Amesbury Tenants | Amesbury AB | So Tenants Panel can To inform the 8 per year No 1 Cllr John Smale
Panel inform the board and board and be
be informed of issues informed of issues
in the area concerning | in the area
council tenants concerning council
tenants
Stonehenge World | Amesbury AB | To inform the To inform the 3 per year No 1 Clir Darren Henry, ClIr Fred

Heritage Site
Steering Group

management plan

Stonehenge
management plan

Westmoreland







Appointments to Working Groups

Amesbury Area Board

Community Area Transport Group:

Clir Mike Hewitt and Clir Robert Yuill

Wiltshire Council Highways Officers

Town & Parish Council representatives

Other transport groups from across the community area

LYN Management Group and LYN group

Clir Darren Henry and Clir Fred Westmoreland
Schools

Guides

Scouts

Representatives of all local youth groups
Community Engagement Manager — Jacqui Abbott
Town and Parish Council Representatives

Health and Wellbeing Group

Clir Fred Westmoreland and Clir Graham Wright
Age UK

Alzheimer’s Society

Healthwatch Wiltshire

Older People’s Champion

Link

Wiltshire Council Adult Social care

Housing

Doctors and other health care professionals

Appendix B

Older People’s Champion for the Area Board — to confirm that the funding allocated
for this (E1000) will be used to fund other activities and events that the H&WB group
find to be important to them.

All Councillors are welcome to attend any of these Working Group meetings to
maintain their awareness.

The LYN and Health and Wellbeing Groups are open groups and everyone is
welcome to attend.
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COMMUNITY AREA TRANSPORT GROUP (CATG)

TERMS OF REFERENCE

Membership of the CATG

The CATG will normally be made up of not more than 10 members from the following
groups:

e Members of the Area Board
e Town and Parish Council representatives
e Community representatives

Representatives should act as a conduit between their organisations and the CATG
by putting forward the views of the body they represent and providing feedback to its
members regarding the work of the CATG. The group members will also need to be
mindful of the needs of the community area as a whole when making their
recommendations, as not all councils and groups can be represented on the CATG.

Recommendations to the Area Board will usually be reached by consensus but if
necessary these can be agreed by a show of hands by those representatives
present at the meeting.

The group will normally be chaired by a Wiltshire Councillor. Membership of the
CATG will cease when a member ceases to hold the stated office as when first
appointed.

The CATG may invite representatives from local organisations to its meetings to give
technical advice or to share pertinent local knowledge on projects in the area.

Appointment of CATG Members

Appointment of members to the CATG will normally be agreed at a full meeting of
the Area Board. Membership may be varied, with the agreement of the Area Board
Chairman, subject to approval at the next full Area Board meeting.

Where required for flexibility, the Area Board may appoint an unnamed
representative of an organisation to the CATG (e.g. Town/Parish Council or
Community Area Partnership) to ensure that the organisation is always represented
at meetings. However it is preferred that the same representative attends if possible
to ensure consistency of membership.

Media Relations

Members of the CATG must not issue press statements on behalf of the Area Board.
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Any press statements about the work of the CATG should be agreed between the
Chairman of the CATG and the Chairman of the Area Board.

Meetings

It is recommended that the CATG meet at least four times a year. Meetings are
intended to be limited to the Membership set out above, and is open to other
members of the Area Board who wish to attend. It can be open to public if the Area
Board wishes. It should be noted that CATG is an advisory body, it does not exercise
delegated decision making powers.

Officer Support

Meetings will be attended by relevant officers from Wiltshire Council including a
senior transport planner, a senior traffic engineer and a local highway maintenance
engineer as necessary. Additional support will be provided outside of the meeting by
the Corporate Office Business Support unit, as per Area Boards.

Terms of Reference

The CATG has no formal decision making authority on operational matters or budget
expenditure but acts as an informal discussion forum making recommendations to
the Area Board. Recommendations must be agreed at a full CATG meeting before
being brought to the next Area Board for approval.

The CATG’s terms of reference are set out at Appendix A:
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1.

Appendix A

Terms of Reference

Small scale transport schemes — discretionary funding

To make recommendations to the Area Board to determine priorities and levels
of expenditure required for small scale transport schemes in the community
area. A discretionary highways budget has been allocated to the board by the
Cabinet Member for Highways and Transport. The funding allocation is for
capital funding and can only be used to provide new and improved highway
infrastructure. It is suitable for schemes that improve safety, increase
accessibility and sustainability by promoting walking, cycling and public transport
and improve traffic management. It cannot be used to fund revenue functions
such as maintenance schemes or the provision of passenger transport services.
Schemes considered by the CATG should have first been raised through the
community issues system and endorsed by the relevant town or parish council.

In choosing their local transport schemes Area Boards will need to be mindful of
the priorities of the Local Transport Plan and the likely availability of future
funding for implementation.

(Cabinet Member Decision HT-021-10)
Small scale transport schemes — substantive funding

To submit bids for funding from the centrally held substantive funds. A scheme
qualifies as substantive if the estimated cost is in excess of the total discretionary
amount available.

(Cabinet Member Decision HT-026-11)

C & UC roads speed limit review

To make recommendations to the Area Board as to the priority routes for review
on C Class and unclassified roads in accordance with the guidance issued by
the Cabinet Member for Highways.

(Cabinet Member Decision HT-027-11)
Waiting restrictions

To make recommendations to the Area Board regarding waiting restrictions in
areas where the Town or Parish Councils do not wish to undertake this function.

(Cabinet Member Decision HT-031-11)
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5. 20mph speed restrictions — review and implementation
To make recommendations to the Area Board as to the priority routes/areas for

review and implementation of 20mph speed restrictions in accordance with the
guidance issued by the Cabinet Member for Highways.

(Cabinet Member Decision HSB-007-13)

6. Other decisions

To make recommendations to the Area Board regarding any other local
highways issues when requested.
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Positive Activities for Young People
Local Youth Network (LYN) Terms of Reference

September 2014

1. Purpose

Definition of a Local Youth Network

A Local Youth Network (LYN) is a sub group of the Community Area Board. It represents a wide
range of community stakeholders who work in partnership to facilitate a range of positive activities
across the community area. Young people play a central role in all aspects of the LYN.

Local Youth Networks will identify local needs, priorities and outcomes and make recommendations
to the Area Board on how funding for positive activities for young people should be deployed.

The obligations of the Community Area Board are set out in the ‘Leaders Guidance for Community
Area Boards on Positive Activities for Young People’.

2. Membership
The LYN may include representatives of:

Members of the Community Area Board

Young people (see below)

Schools

Town and Parish Councils

Community and voluntary organisations and groups

Police

Health organisations

Other organisations, agencies and individuals that have a genuine interest in promoting the
welfare and interests of young people

All representatives must be subject to appropriate safeguarding requirements.
The participation and involvement of young people

Young people must play a central role in all aspects of the LYN including the design, development,
delivery and review of the local positive activities offer.

LYNs are encouraged to use a variety of methods to ensure young people participate and are involved
in decision-making processes. Existing Youth Advisory Groups (YAGs) may provide a useful forum
for involving young people, although the decision to retain these groups is for local determination.

LYNs must ensure that consultation with young people is representative and takes into account the
views and needs of underrepresented groups (those with protected characteristics) to ensure
compliance with the local authorities Public Sector Equality Duty.

Roles of all members of the LYN
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All members will be required to:

o Take an active part in the development of the LYN and its aims.
Ensure that their organisation is represented by a person of appropriate experience/competency
(or his/her appointed deputy) who has full authority within the relevant organisation to speak on
behalf of the organisation and contribute fully to all discussions.

e Take responsibility for sharing information with the LYN relevant to their organisation/
stakeholders/sector.

¢ Contribute any information that may have a bearing on positive activities and ensure that this is

shared with the LYN.

Champion the voice and influence of young people in decision making.

Be open and honest and work collaboratively.

Work to promote equality and non-discriminatory practices in all aspects of the LYNs activities.

Respect all members of the LYN and invited representatives.

Work to improve outcomes for young people and ensure high quality safeguarding practice.

3. Structure and operation

The wider LYN may come together at events, workshops, youth fairs, meetings and consultations,
operating in a way which encourages active engagement, dialogue, debate and improved partnership
working between key stakeholders.

A smaller management group will take responsibility for coordinating and planning the LYNSs activities.
The Chair of the group will be decided locally (and could be a young person). The group will include
a member of the Community Area Board, who will work with the Chair to present recommendations
and provide updates on progress at Area Board meetings.

The management group will generally comprise of no more than ten members including:

The chairperson and such other Area Board representatives as wish to attend
Young people (at least 2)

A local school representative

Voluntary/community sector representative

Any other key stakeholders identified locally

The management group will be supported by:

e The Community Youth Officer
e The Community Area Manager / Community Engagement Officer
e Such other officers as may be appropriate

The appointment of members (excluding officers) to the management group will normally be agreed
at a full meeting of the Area Board. Membership may be varied, with the agreement of the Area Board
Chairperson, subject to approval at the next full Area Board meeting.

Where required for flexibility, the Area Board may appoint an unnamed representative of an
organisation to the management group (e.g. Town/Parish Council or Community Area Partnership) to
ensure that the organisation is always represented at meetings. However, it is preferred that the same
representative attends if possible to ensure consistency of membership.

If nominal membership of the management group exceeds ten members, attendance at meetings
should be sought by those most appropriate to the agenda.
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Key responsibilities for the management group include:

e Facilitating and coordinating the process to design, develop, deliver and review positive
activities for young people in the local area;

¢ Maintaining regular and effective communication between all members of the LYN;

o Developing a written overview of the needs, outcomes, priorities and objectives for positive
activities in the local area;

e Making recommendations to the Community Area Board on how positive activities funding
should be deployed (to include evaluating grant requests and identifying suitable suppliers of
positive activities);

e Overseeing the work plan of the Community Youth Officer;

e Monitoring and reporting on the quality and effectiveness of local youth activities;

e Addressing any conflicts of interest that may arise as part of the local decision making process.

Recommendations to the Community Area Board will usually be reached by consensus but if
necessary these can be agreed by a vote.

The management group may invite representatives from local organisations/agencies to its meetings
etc to provide expertise or to share local knowledge on activities, projects and programmes in the
area.

The frequency, location and format of LYN activities should be determined locally, however it is
recommended that the management group meets at least six times per year.

4. Media Relations

Members of the LYN may not issue media statements on behalf of the Community Area Board. Any
media statements about the work of the LYN should be agreed with between the LYN and Chairperson
of the Community Area Board.

5. Review

These terms of reference are subject to change and may be reviewed by the Leader on an annual
basis.
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Community Area Health and Wellbeing Group
Terms of Reference

1. Purpose

Definition of a Health and Wellbeing Group (HWG)

The Health and Wellbeing Group is a sub group of the Community Area Board. It represents a
wide range of community stakeholders who work in partnership to facilitate well-being across the
community area. People and organisations living and working in the community play a direct role
in setting the agenda for this group.

HWGs will identify local needs, priorities and outcomes and make recommendations to the Area Board
on how funding for activities should be deployed.

2. Membership
The Health and Wellbeing Groups may include representatives of:

Members of the Community Area Board,

Older Peoples Champion,

Carers Champion,

People from the community,

Town and Parish Councils,

Health and social care commissioners,

Community and voluntary organisations and groups,
Community transport providers,

Police,

Fire and rescue services,

GP Practices,

Other organisations, agencies and individuals that have a genuine interest in promoting the
welfare and interests of older people.

All representatives must be subject to appropriate safeguarding requirements.
The participation and involvement of people

People living in the community must play a central role in all aspects of the Health and Wellbeing
Groups including the design, development, delivery and review of the local activities.

Health and Wellbeing Groups are encouraged to use a variety of methods to ensure people participate
and are involved in decision-making processes. Existing groups may provide a useful forum for
involving people, although the decision to retain these groups is for local determination.

Health and Wellbeing Groups must ensure that consultation with people is representative and takes
into account the views and needs of under-represented groups (those with protected characteristics)
to ensure compliance with the local authorities Public Sector Equality Duty.

Roles of all members of the Health and Wellbeing Groups

All members will be required to:
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¢ Take an active part in the development of the Health and Wellbeing Group and its aims.
Ensure that their organisation is represented by a person of appropriate experience/competency
(or his/her appointed deputy) who has full authority within the relevant organisation to speak on
behalf of the organisation and contribute fully to all discussions.

e Take responsibility for sharing information with the Health and Wellbeing Group relevant to their
organisation/ stakeholders/sector.

e Contribute any information that may have a bearing on activities for older people and ensure that
this is shared with the Health and Wellbeing Group.

¢ Champion the voice and influence of people in decision making.
Be open and honest and work collaboratively.

e Work to promote equality and non-discriminatory practices in all aspects of the Health and
Wellbeing Groups activities.

o Respect all members of the Health and Wellbeing Group and invited representatives.
Work to improve outcomes for people and ensure high quality safeguarding practice.

3. Structure

The Health and Wellbeing Groups should come together on a quarterly basis, operating in a way
which encourages active engagement, dialogue, debate and improved partnership working between
key stakeholders.

A smaller management group will take responsibility for coordinating and planning the Health and
Wellbeing Groups activities. The Chair of the group will be decided locally and could be any member
of the Group. The group will include a member of the Community Area Board, who will work with the
Chair to present recommendations and provide updates on progress at Area Board meetings.

The management group will generally comprise of:

e The Chairperson
Older Persons Champion/ Carers Champion
¢ Community Engagement Manager
e Commissioning representative (Community Commissioner)

The appointment of Councillors (excluding officers) to Health and Wellbeing Groups will normally be
agreed at a full meeting of the Area Board. Membership may be varied, with the agreement of the
Area Board Chairperson, subject to approval at the next full Area Board meeting.

Where required, the Chairperson and Community Engagement Manager may appoint additional
people to the management group if it is felt there involvement would be important for the function of
the group.

Alternative people can represent people at the management group, however, it is preferred that the
same representative attends if possible to ensure consistency of membership.

4. Responsibilities of the Health and Wellbeing Groups
Key responsibilities for the Health and Wellbeing Groups include:
e Awarding grants that support the priorities identified in the local Joint Strategic Needs
Assessment (JSNA).

e Ensuring that any grants and activities take into account any applicable safeguarding
implications.
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o Making recommendations to the Community Area Board on how priorities for funding should
be determined (to include evaluating opportunities for applying for grants)
e Monitoring and reporting on the quality and effectiveness of local activities and grants.

e Based on the JSNAs, local intelligence and Area Board priorities coordinating joint working to
deliver these objectives.
e Addressing any conflicts of interest that may arise as part of the local decision making process.

Recommendations to the Community Area Board will usually be reached by consensus but if
necessary these can be agreed by a vote.

The management group may invite representatives from local organisations/agencies to its meetings

etc to provide expertise or to share local knowledge on activities, projects and programmes in the
area.

5. Funding

Area Boards will have an annual revenue budget allocated to them. The Health and Wellbeing group
will advise the Area Board on how these funds should be allocated. Health and Wellbeing Groups will
be able to bid, apply for funding from other sources and would also be expected to feedback to
commissioners on priorities for the Countywide contracts.

6. Media Relations

Members of the Health and Wellbeing Groups may not issue media statements on behalf of the
Community Area Board. Any media statements about the work of the Health and Wellbeing Groups
should be agreed with between the Health and Wellbeing Groups and Chairperson of the Community
Area Board.

7. Review

These terms of reference are subject to change and should be reviewed by the Cabinet Member for
Adult Care and Health on an annual basis.
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Volunteer Role Description
Older People & Carers Champion
Purpose of the role
The Council wishes to encourage Area Boards to identify champions in each of the
county’s community areas who will have a key role in representing the views of older
people and carers at both a local and county wide level.

Furthermore volunteers will be asked to:

e Talk to and seek the views of older people and/or carers in their local
communities on matters related to services provided by the Council or NHS
and represent these views at area boards.

e Work with area boards and local voluntary groups to encourage joint working
and share experience to help new local groups set up.

e Advocate for older people and/or carers and be a focal point for identifying
what service improvements or developments are required.

e Link with and report to the Community Engagement Manager.

e Talk to older people or carers to obtain their views about services. They will
represent these views at Area Board meetings or other meetings as
requested and discuss with the Council and CCG Commissioners the
priorities for older people or carers and work with them on service
improvements and developments.

e Provide a focus for the exchange of views and information between older
people and/or carers and the Council’s adult care and housing services.

e Work with the Area Boards on service improvements and developments to
meet the needs of people in community areas.

e Attend area boards to report back on older people and carers issues.

e Attend meetings with other champions and the Council.

e Participate in induction training and ongoing personal development where
appropriate. This will include mandatory elements essential for carrying out

the role, such as safeguarding which must be completed prior to any
volunteering taking place
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e Use appropriate claim forms when claiming mileage or expenses

e Comply with Health and Safety Regulations.

e Register as a Wiltshire Council volunteer

e Registration with Fleet Services if the role includes driving on behalf of
Wiltshire Council

Wiltshire Council is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of
children, young people and vulnerable adults and all volunteers
volunteering with these groups are asked to share a commitment to this.
You will be expected to report any concerns relating to the safeguarding of
children and/or young people and/or vulnerable adults in accordance with
agreed procedures. If your own conduct in relation to the safeguarding of
children or young people gives cause for concern, the Council’s agreed
Child Protection or Adult Safeguarding procedures will be followed.
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Volunteer Skills and Qualities Checklist
Older Peoples Champion:

¢ An ability to make a minimum commitment, as specified per role description.

¢ An understanding of the issues facing older people in today’s society, especially
loneliness and social exclusion

¢ An ability to comply with all relevant policy guidelines.

¢ An ability to maintain boundaries concerning the role and relationship with
members of the community

¢ An ability to listen and communicate with people.

¢ An ability to recognise own limits of knowledge and responsibility and to be
willing to seek advice and support from the Community Engagement manager or
other relevant staff.

e A willingness to participate in induction training and team meetings wherever
necessary.

e A commitment to non-judgemental practices.

¢ A willingness to undertake an enhanced disclosure check with the disclosure and
barring service (DBS). The organisation will arrange to cover the cost of this.

Wiltshire Council is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of
children, young people and vulnerable adults and all volunteers
volunteering with these groups are expected to share a commitment to this.
You will be expected to report any concerns relating to the safeguarding of
children and/or young people and/or vulnerable adults in accordance with
agreed procedures. If your own conduct in relation to the safeguarding of
children or young people gives cause for concern, the Council’s agreed
Child Protection or Adult Safeguarding procedures will be followed.
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Chairman’s Announcements

Subject: Winter Weather Provisions

Web

Weather.team@wiltshire.gov.uk
contact: @ 4

Wiltshire Council will once again be running the Parish Emergency Assistance Scheme
(PEAS) which gives local Town and Parish Councils the opportunity to get hold of vital kit
which can be used during adverse weather events. The application form is now available from
weather.team@uwiltshire.gov.uk. We kindly ask that any requests for equipment are made by
the end of August 2019.

The weather team can help you develop plans and also help with the provision of certain
items to help make parishes more resilient when extreme weather arrives.
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Chairman’s Announcements

Subject: Healthier Communities

Web

healthiercommunities@wiltshire.gov.uk
contact: @ d

A new project by Wiltshire Council to help residents on a low income improve their
health by becoming more active was launched in May.

The Healthier Communities project has been part funded by Sport England with
Wiltshire Council awarded £125,544 as part of Sport England’s strategy to improve
people’s health and mental wellbeing through sport and activity.

The project will be delivered in the heart of communities and will help people to feel
healthier, happier, more confident and able to cope with life’s pressures, as well as
improving connections among families and communities.

Sport England research shows that a third of people in lower paid and routine jobs
are inactive, meaning they do less than 30 minutes of exercise that gets them slightly
out of breath each week. And inactivity in people in lower paid, routine jobs is twice
that of people on a high income in senior and managerial roles.

Wiltshire Council’s Healthier Communities project will target ten areas across Calne,
Chippenham, Salisbury, Trowbridge and Melksham and will provide estate-based
sport and physical activity opportunities to residents living in identified locations.
Residents from each community will be invited to take part and shape future
provision.

To get involved or find out more about the project follow our Facebook page
HealthierCommunitiesWiltshire, call Nikki Foster, Healthier Communities Project
Coordinator on 01225 770247 or email healthiercommunities@wiltshire.gov.uk
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Chairman’s Announcements

Subject: Highways Improvements and Traffic Survey Requests

Wiltshire Council is changing the way highway improvements and traffic surveys are
requested by members of the public and through Town and Parish Councils. The current
process requires updating to improve the customer experience and to reduce the steps
involved. The proposed new system will foster a closer working relationship with town and
parish councils, whilst providing a better and more informed experience for members of
the public.

Overview

The Area Board issue system is predominately used by residents and town and parish
councils for raising highways improvement (Community Area Transport Group) and traffic
survey (previously referred to as metrocount) requests. Link here for the Area Board issue
system home page: http://services.wiltshire.gov.uk/Forms/area board/index.php.

The process and the system require updating to improve the customer experience and to
reduce the steps involved from the issue being raised to a resolution being found.

A long-term solution has been proposed with the system moving onto the new My
Wiltshire app. However, a more efficient interim solution for these requests will be
introduced from Monday 3 June 2019.

Updated process for Town and Parish Councils

If a parish or town council wish to raise a highways improvement request they fill out a
form and send it to integrated.transport@wiltshire.gov.uk . This will be received by the
local Highways Engineer and added to the next Community Area Transport Group
agenda.

If a parish or town council wish to raise a traffic survey request they fill out a form and
send to roadsafetydriving@wiltshire.gov.uk

These forms will be available on the Area Board Issue homepage

Updates process for local residents

If a resident wishes to raise a highways improvement request, or traffic survey request,
they should complete the forms available on the above link and send this to their local
parish or town council for consideration.

Contact details for each Town and Parish Council is available via a link on each form
or on the Wiltshire Council website.

If the Town or Parish Council support the request they submit the respective form as
set out above.

If the Town or Parish Council does not support the request then they advise the
resident accordingly.
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Chairman’s Announcements

Highway improvement progress updates will be included in the CATG action notes
circulated to Town and Parish Councils. It will be for the Town and Parish Councils to
update residents on the progress of their request.
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